VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Special Meeting

March 24, 2009

5:30 PM

A Special Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on March 24, 2009 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

Mayor Hignight

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Samuel Seely

Kimberlee Smith

Sherrill Bradford
EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna

VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

Terri Racher

Turner Wilson 

The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

FIRST ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers

The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.
The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.

Councilor Bradford asked about the trees being purchased from the Arbor Day Foundation.

The Clerk stated the trees were offered at a good price, and would be planted in the Park to replace the few that had died and for filling in where needed.

Councilor Seely asked about the Presbyterian invoice.
The Clerk stated the invoice was for a series of shots for David Tracey regarding his Solid Waste responsibilities.   The Clerk stated Mr. Tracey should have had the shots when he was hired, but she had forgotten to set it up with the clinic.  

The Mayor asked if there were any other questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.

 NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Minutes
The Mayor asked for a motion to approve both sets of Minutes.
Councilor Seely made a motion to approve the Minutes for the Regular Meeting on March 10, 2009 and the Special Meeting on March 13, 2009. 
Councilor Smith seconded the motion.

The Mayor asked if the Council had noted any corrections.

Councilor Seely stated he had not found any errors.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.
Councilor Seely: For
Councilor Smith:   For
Councilor Bradford:  For 
None Opposed.

Motion Passed

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Selection Committee for “Art in Public Places”
The Mayor introduced the “Art in Public Places” program, and stated he would like to have the selected art work for the Council Chambers.

The Clerk described the “Art in Public Places” program.  She stated that $2,500.00 had been set aside from the Village Hall renovation project that could only be spend on art work.  She stated the program had to be strictly followed.  Also, she stated the program required a three member selection committee.  The “Art in Public Places” organization would present the committee with possible selections, and the committee would have to select from those pieces presented.  

The Clerk stated she had already made all the arrangements, and the selection process would take place on May 8, 2009 in Ruidoso.
The Mayor asked for suggestions for possible committee members. 

Discussion followed regarding committee members: 

The following names were suggested:  Jeanene Gibbs, Joanne Washburn, Faith Hignight, Susan Battle, Irene Mayhill and Linda Greer.
The Clerk stated she would contact the suggested names and select among those who would be available to travel to Ruidoso on May 8, 2009.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Street Banner Project

The Mayor stated the Clerk had been approached by Tony Johnson on his idea for a banner project for Main Street. 
The Mayor reviewed the prototype with the Council, and stated the Clerk had already received permission from the Electric Co-op to install the banners on the light poles. 

The Mayor asked for feedback on the banner prototype that had been put in their packets.

Councilor Bradford asked if both sides of the banner would feature “Welcome to Corona”.

The Clerk stated that both sides of the sign would feature “Welcome to Corona” or the name of a business.

Councilor Bradford made a motion to approve the Street Banner Project.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

Discussion followed regarding the banner design.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.
Councilor Smith:    For
Councilor Bradford:   For
Councilor Seely:   For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed
NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Discussion Items from the Mayor
1.  The Mayor stated the Adedge representative was currently in Corona, and he was helping Turner with installing the media and checking the new system.  
The Mayor reported that the system set up was going very well, and both Mr. Wilson and the Adedge representative did not foresee any problems with activating the system.
2.  The Mayor presented a power point presentation of the Village of Corona Web Site featuring photos of the new water storage tanks and the water filtration system at the Red Cloud Wells.
3.  Municipal League District Meetings:  The Mayor asked if any of the Council members would be able to attend the District meeting in Cloudcroft on April 15, 2009.    He stated that Councilor Seely, the Clerk and he were already committed to attend.  Councilor Bradford stated she would also like to attend the meeting.
4.  The Mayor reported that the legislative session had ended and absolutely no Capital Outlay had been approved.   
The Clerk updated the Council regarding opportunities for stimulus funding from the Drinking Water Bureau and Clean Water Fund.  She stated that both the wastewater project and the water tank rehabilitation project were on the stimulus funding request list.
5.  The Mayor reported there was still an opportunity to receive funding from the Water Trust Board.  The Legislature had approved Bill 405 for $38 million for the New Mexico Finance Authority to disperse to their various divisions.  He stated the Water Trust Board (NMFA) project selection meeting was scheduled to take place in early May 2009 and hopefully the Village would receive funding for the wastewater project.
6.  The Mayor reported the Huey Lane Water Line project was progressing slowly.  He reviewed Mr. Wilson’s last report regarding the rock that had been found along Huey Lane.  He reported that Brent Racher had let the Village borrow an excavator, and Mr. Wilson was able to cut through the rocky area and install the waterline.  The water line was now installed as far as the Huey driveway.

7.  The Mayor reported the Village had received the anticipated letter from the Public Regulatory Commission regarding the natural gas system violations.  The Mayor reported Mr. Wilson was working on making the corrections.
8.  The Mayor reported the Lincoln County Solid Waste Authority meeting was cancelled and would be rescheduled in the near future.

9. The Mayor Hignight stated the next Southeastern New Mexico Economic Development District meeting was scheduled in Roswell on Friday, April 17, 2008.  The Mayor asked Councilor Smith if she wanted to attend the SNMEDD-COG along with Councilor Seely.  Councilor Smith stated she would try to attend the meeting with Councilor Seely.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Adjournment
Councilor Smith made a motion to adjourn.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.
Councilor Bradford:   For
Councilor Smith:   For
Councilor Seely:  For 
None Opposed.

Motion Passed

Approved

__________________________




          ___________

William E. Hignight, Mayor






Date

___________________________




          _____________

Janet L. Verna, Clerk/Treasurer
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